## Skill: Locate and classify information NONFICTION: Breaking the Food Chain

## 7<sup>th</sup> Grade Assessment Center for Urban Education ©2007

A food chain is a link between plants and animals. It starts with a plant. The next part of the link is a plant eater. When the prairie plants were uprooted, the animals that depended on them lost their food source. So while the farmers produced more food for people, they broke the animals' food chain. For example, if a bird needs seeds to eat and the plant is gone, that bird will not be able to survive. And the animals that ate that bird won't have any food, either.

A food chain is part of a bigger system called a food web. That web links the living things in an environment. The herbivores in that system depend on the plants. If the plants are removed, the herbivores cannot survive. Herbivores in Chicago include rabbits, squirrels, and many insects. Long ago, they used to include bison and deer. Today you will find some deer in some parts of this area, but you won't find them in the city.

When herbivores lose their food, they die out. Then the carnivores, the animals that eat other animals, lose their food, too. Wolves used to depend on the deer for their food. Without deer, the wolves lost their food. Foxes died out, too. They had hunted birds, even catching ducks when they were on the side of ponds.

Remove just one kind of plant from an environment and you disrupt a food chain. Plow up the land and you destroy the whole system.

What happened in Chicago? People moved in. They built homes. They built streets. They took away land from nature. Look at this timeline and you'll see how more and people moved here. We don't have the numbers for the bison or deer. But we know that today there are no bison in Chicago, you will only find them at the zoo.

1880	The population of the city is 503,185; farms continue to expand
1890	The population of the city is 1,099,850
1900	The population is 1,698,676
1910	Factories expand in the city; population is 2,185,283
1920	The city's population has grown to 2,701,705
1930	The city's population is 3,376,438

Questions developed by Center for Urban Education for use by Chicago Public Schools 2008-2009

Directions: Choose the bes	t answer for each question
----------------------------	----------------------------

- 1. Between which years did the city's population add the most people?
- a. 1880-1890
- b. 1890-1900
- c. 1900-1910
- d. 1910-1920

- 2. What were two effects of the Chicago population change?
- a. more farms and less food
- b. more people and more animals
- c. more homes and more farms
- d. more building and less nature

- 3. Which of these are all herbivores?
- a. sheep, pigs, dogs
- b. wolves, deer, birds
- c. foxes, birds, bison
- d. bison, squirrels, ducks

- 4. What is a good way to classify many different kinds of animals?
- a. herbivores and plant eaters
- b. omnivores and plant eaters
- c. herbivores and carnivores
- d. flying birds and swimming birds

	Write your			•		n Chicago.
LIS	unee um	ereni pari	.s or trie c	nigiriai 100	ou chairi ii	i Cilicago.

## **TEACHER NOTES: Develop Students' Skills: Exercise Thinking**

These questions have not been validated, so decisions about student's achievement should not be made based on their responses. They are intended to exercise skills. Recommended activities include: students work in pairs to choose the best response; give students the questions without the responses so they generate their own answers; students make up additional questions; students make up questions like these for another passage.

**Answers:** You can remove this answer key and then give it to students and ask them to figure out the basis for the correct response.

Item	1	2	3	4
Answer	b	d	d	С

Question 5 is open-ended. Here is a suggested response.

5. Grass, birds, bison, squirrels.

Skill: Locate and classify information 7th Grade Assessment

FICTION: Letter from Chicago Center for Urban Education ©2007

Dear Martha,

Today, I was plowing the new field, and I saw a meadowlark. I really like that kind of bird. I love its song. It's a good neighbor, too. It eats the insects, and you know we have too many of them. That bird kept flying back and forth. It seemed to be looking for something. I thought maybe it was looking for the pond. We had to fill that in to make more land to grow corn.

Maybe it was looking for its nest from last year. There's about ten acres of prairie that I've left near the road. So I thought the bird would go there. But it flew away. I'm not sure where it went. I saw lots of tractors, though. They were on their way to the farms. It's plowing time for everyone.

I met Mr. Thompson at the store. I told him about the meadowlark. He said, long ago there were so many that you could almost hear them sing like a choir. It was so pretty. But he had not seen any at all this year so far.

He said that the more we plow, the less we'll see animals, except for our cows and chickens, of course. He said we are going to pay the price for this one day. One day we will not have the birds to control the insects. Then those insects will be eating our crops.

I told him, I heard there's a kind of spray you can buy. It kills the insects. I said I was planning to buy some. I can't afford to lose our corn crop. I asked the store manager for some spray. I left with that and some clippers, that spray, and fertilizer.

Mr. Thompson just shook his head. "I wish we had not made all this progress," he said. Tractors are helping us grow more. Tractors are helping us get rid of nature. We have lost our prairies. You won't see them again."

I got the whole field plowed today. Tomorrow we'll put in the seed. This is going to be a great year. I hope you can come to visit this spring. Of course, we'll have some work for you to do, but it will be good to be together again.

Questions developed by Center for Urban Education for use by Chicago Public Schools 2008-2009

Directions: Choose the b	st answer for each	auestion
--------------------------	--------------------	----------

- 6. What are two changes you read about in the passage?
- a. more birds and more people
- b. more tractors and less prairie
- c. more plants and animals
- d. more stores and farms
- 8. What are two things they saw less of that spring?
- a. natural land and animals
- b. tractors and insects
- c. insects and birds
- d. farmers and homes

- 7. What kinds of things does the farmer buy at the store?
- a. building tools
- b. gardening equipment
- c. farming supplies
- d. food and tools
- 9. What is a way to classify these things: birds, plants, rain?
- a. things that changed
- b. things people use
- c. parts of nature
- d. ways of living

10.	Write	your	own	answer	to	this	question.
-----	-------	------	-----	--------	----	------	-----------

	place the farmer talks about used to be a different. nging it?	What are three ways people were
_		

## **TEACHER NOTES: Develop Students' Skills: Exercise Thinking**

These questions have not been validated, so decisions about student's achievement should not be made based on their responses. They are intended to exercise skills. Recommended activities include: students work in pairs to choose the best response; give students the questions without the responses so they generate their own answers; students make up additional questions; students make up questions like these for another passage.

**Answers:** You can remove this answer key and then give it to students and ask them to figure out the basis for the correct response.

Item	6	7	8	9
Answer	b	С	а	С

Question 10 is open-ended. Here is a suggested response.

10. Building more homes; farming more; filling in ponds.